

Arbuthnott Community Council

Minutes of Meeting held on 21 November 2018 in Arbuthnott Hall

Present:	Andre' Wilson (Chair), Isabella Williamson, Jilly Arbuthnott, Dave Christie, Wallace Anderson Cllr Jeff Hutchison	
Item	Detail	Action By:
1	Apologies: Andrew Jones, Evelyne Barclay, Cllrs Bill Howatson, Leigh Wilson, George Carr.	
2	Approval of Minutes of Meeting held on 17 October 2018 Proposed by Dave Christie. Seconded by Jilly Arbuthnott.	
3	Police Report Noted.	
6	Matters Arising <ul style="list-style-type: none"> a) Horner & Middleton & Upper Pitforthie Wind Turbine community contribution – Andrew has still to speak to Brenda Horner. b) Community Defibrillator – Isabella was still waiting to get Shirley Castles contact details from George Carr. Once Isabella had spoken to her, she will get a written quote and start looking for grants to have one fitted at Arbuthnott Hall. c) Website – Isabella to ask Nigel Simpson to come to next CC meeting. She would also contact Kevin to see if he could come to the meeting and to pass on the Facebook login to Andre'. d) Community Tea Party – It was agreed to hold it on Saturday 29 June 2019. The same date as the Arbuthnott Church service for the Fallen in 1919. A small working group should come together to make the arrangements. e) CC Constitution – It was agreed to leave the membership at 9. To be quorate we would need 3 members to be present. It was agreed to hold an EGM on 20 March to adopt the new constitution. f) Potholes at Parkneuk – this had been reported by Jilly. They had still to be repaired. g) Strategic Development Plan – Andre' had had a look at it. It mentions it will 'fix the infrastructure' but doesn't say how this will be done. 	<p>AJ</p> <p>GC</p> <p>IW</p> <p>IW</p>

Arbuthnott Community Council

5	Correspondence a) KDP Bulletin's – noted. b) Safer Communities Alert – noted. c) Community Council Forum – noted. d) Stagecoach Bus Timetable – noted. e) K & M Bus Forum – Laurencekirk Railway Station is to have an hourly service both ways in future.	
6	Additional Correspondence a) Fee for Information Commission would be paid by direct debit shortly. Isabella had telephoned them to clarify why we needed to pay a fee as we do not hold any databases. She was told if we take minutes of meetings then we do need to be registered.	
7	Planning lists & Building Warrants a) Brenzieshill – noted. b) Land West of Boghall, Approval Matters - noted.	
8	AOCB a) The bridge into Fordoun was failing and had been closed to vehicles. There was still a footpath. Vehicle access to Fordoun was from the Auchenblae side. b) Abbyton Bridge was to be demolished over Christmas time.	
9	Date of the Next Meeting – Wednesday 16 January 2019	